

Freedom of Information Request

Ref: UHB 19-522

17 September 2019

By Email

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The Trust's response is as follows:

	Question	FY	FY		
1	How many Never Events have the trust reported in the last two financial years?	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation required:	This information is exempt from disclosure under Section 21 the FOI Act as it is already reasonably accessible by other means. Please see our website at http://www.uhbristol.nhs.uk/about-us/key-publications/
2	How many procedures are subject to NATSSIPS and or LOCSSIPs per year? (estimated total volume)	2017-18: 34,524	2018-19: 36,640	Any additional explanation required:	Operating theatre procedures only, excludes out of theatre procedures.
3	How many staff participate in procedures covered by NATSSIPs and or LOCSSIPS?	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation	This is not possible to say, potentially anyone who rotates into/works in

				required:	departments where invasive procedures are carried out.
					All new clinical staff have human factors awareness training on induction. Specific areas for example
4	How many staff have been trained in Human Factors				Emergency Departments intensive Care units and Theatres have regular point of care simulation training incorporating human factors training.
		2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation required:	Also our Simulation Centre runs a range of programmes incorporating human factors training.
5	Relating to point 4 above, how many of these staff have been trained in Human Factors by a qualified Human Factors Engineer (Chartered Institute of Ergonomics and Human Factors)	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation required:	The Trust does not know the qualifications of trainers who delivered human factors training to staff prior to joining the Trust.
6	How much has been spent on Human Factors training in last two financial years? (£)	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation required:	This is not possible to calculate as included in a range of training programmes.
7	How many of your Trust Board have received	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation	The Trust does not hold this

	Human Factors training?			required:	information.
8	How many staff make up your Trust Board?	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation required:	This information is exempt from disclosure under Section 21 the FOI Act as it is already reasonably accessible by other means. Please see our website at http://www.uhbristol.nhs.uk/about-us/key-publications/
9	Relating to point 7 above, how many of these staff have been trained in Human Factors by a qualified Human Factors Engineer (Chartered Institute of Ergonomics and Human Factors)	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation required:	Please see answer to 5
10	What are the contact details and Job title for the Trust NATSSIPs / LOCSSIPs Lead?	2017-18:	2018-19:	Any additional explanation required:	Our Trust Leads are two Consultant Anaesthetists. We do not routinely publish staff information below the level of Director and are withholding this under section 40(2) of the Freedom of information Act. Where staff have chosen to make their details available, these are published on the relevant pages of our website.

This concludes our response. We trust that you find this helpful, but please do not hesitate to contact us directly if we can be of any further assistance.

If, after that, you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Trust Secretary
University Hospitals Bristol NHS Foundation Trust
Trust Headquarters
Marlborough Street
Bristol
BS1 3NU

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Publication

Please note that this letter and the information included/attached will be published on our website as part of the Trust's Freedom of Information Log. This is because information disclosed in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act is disclosed to the public, not just to the individual making the request. We will remove any personal information (such as your name, email and so on) from any information we make public to protect your personal information.

To view the Freedom of Information Act in full please click here.

Yours sincerely

FOI Team
UH Bristol NHS Foundation Trust